
Challenge yourself 

Celebrate Achievement 

Focus on success 

Learn for life 

CCfL Spring Term  

   

Message from the Director and Headteachers  

Dear Parents  
 

Three Ofsted Inspections in ten months, (Special School May, KS4 School  November and the KS3 

School  February), all are completed and all three inspections unanimously agreed that all aspects of the 

provision are good across both KS3 and KS4 are good.  In particular, student progress was commented 

on in all three inspections as well as the positive improvements in student behaviour and the schoolõs cul-

ture of safeguarding.  
 

Next term will be really busy with GCSE examinations starting for Year 11 students.  

The Summer Term is also one where we focus on transitions, supporting Year 11 students to move on, 

Year 9 students to prepare to move to Year 10 and the primary aged students preparing for their tran-

sition to Year 7.  
 

We return to school on 16 th  April and our first day is Student Review Day. Your childõs tutor should have 

contacted you already to make an appointment and we hope to see you and your child  on the 16 th . 
 

I hope you all have a good and well deserved break over Easter and thank you for your ongoing support  
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Parent Forum 

Parent Forum takes place  

every two weeks and is run by 

member of our multi agency 

team. 

 

It is a great way to meet  

other parents and discuss 

things that are relevant to 

you. 

 

Parents that have attended 

these sessions have found 

them really helpful.  

 

So come along and share ideas 

and enjoy some lovely           

refreshments!!  

 



 

 

 

 

A number of our Y11 students who are sitting the Level 

2 Certificate in Financial Education have now successful-

ly completed the first 2 units.  
 

This qualification is run by the London Institute of Banking and Finance and itõs focus is on 

both business and economics.  It is a well recognised qualification with employers.  
 

We wish our students the best of luck with their final unit in May!  

 Exam Results 

Key Stage 3 students have been participating in a textiles module this term. They have ex-

perimented with various materials. They started paper weaving and progressed to using em-

broidery thread, wool and finally strips of material.  

All students have made some fantastic pieces that will be exhibited 

in the kitchen garden.  Examples of their work are shown in these 

photos.  The skill and care they put into creating the pieces was 

amazing and they should be very proud of their work  

Students are currently making their own wooden weaving frames to 

create wall hanging pieces which will be showcased in their class-

rooms.  

This has been a creative and therapeutic project.  

 Design and TechnologyðTextile Project 

Year 11  Exam Revision 5th April  

Well done to year 11 pupil Christina who has gained a place on a ap-

prenticeship with the London Hairdressing Apprenticeship Academy  - 

this will begin in July  and we wish her every success!  

 Congratulations!  

 

Year 11 students are invited to attend on Thursday 5 th  April for 

the additional exam revision classes  



¶ Pupilsõ outcomes are good because all teachers and support staff are clear about additional 

needs, barriers to learning and preferred learning styles.  

¶ Staff develop very positive and trusting relationships with pupils based on mutual respect 

and understanding.  

¶ All staff have high expectations of pupilsõ behaviour around the school and in classrooms. 

Pupils appreciate the helpful support and guidance provided by staff 

and, as a result, they generally behave well in school.  

¶ You work closely with parents, carers and other professionals, including 

the local police and social care. This is to ensure that your most vulner-

able pupils and t heir  f amilies r eceive a coor dinat ed package of  suppor t  

to help them keep safe. Staff use their extensive knowledge of every 

pupil to meet their individual safeguarding and emotional needs.  

¶ Leaders and governors é.have established a safe culture that is visible 

throughout the school.  

In conversation with the lead inspector, he told us that the parents he had spoken to reported 

that the school was òbrilliantó. Thank you for your input and support which has contributed to this 

successful report.  

Finally, he also told me that his favourite part of his day at the school had been spent talking to 

the students. We are very proud of them all.  

 

Yet again those  wonderful people at PAN -Arts have been fully fund-

ed to support the year 9/10 Transition Project with a meticulously 

developed arts project. For the past four week the arts facilitators 

from PAN have been working with year 9 at the   KS3 school on de-

veloping group work and performance skills before the year 10 stu-

dents join them after the half - term. Then the year 9 students will 

be welcomed at  KS4 to 

continue the project, 

hopefully culminating 

with a short performance piece on the 15 th  June ei-

ther to be performed at KS4 or the Roundhouse stu-

dio.  

So far the year 9 students have been simply amazing, 

demonstrating their enthusiasm and artistic ability. 

Everyone is suitably impressed and we are expecting 

big things from this yearõs cohort.  

KS3 Ofsted Success! 

PAN Arts Transition Work 



 

In science this term year 11 students have been  

completing their core science practical experiments. 

For example in Biology, we have been investigating 

the effect of pH on the rate of reaction between       

amylase and starch.   

 

 

 

 

 

In chemistry we have  performed  the distillation  of ink from      

water and in physics we  investigated  the relationship between 

force, mass and  acceleration.  The students have proven to be 

great scientists working carefully and analysing their results in 

graphical form.  

 

 

 

 

Dates for the Diary 

 

 

16th April:  

Student Review Day  

 

Make sure you attend 

with your child at the 

agreed appointment 

time!  

Term Dates : Academic Year 2017/18  
 

   Summer Term 2018: 16 th April to 25th July  

       Half -term: Monday 28 May to Friday 1 June  

 Bank Holiday 7th May  

Science at KS4 


